
 

TWINSBURG CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
11136 Ravenna Road      Twinsburg OH  44087-1022 

Phone  330.486.2000      Fax  330.425.7216 

 

 

 
 
 
Kathryn M. Powers 
Superintendent 

 
Martin H. Aho 
Treasurer 

 
Chad C. Welker 
Business Manager 
 

Jennifer C. Farthing 
Director of Curriculum 

 
Tajuana Hunnicutt 
Director of Pupil Services 

 
Tim Sullen 
Director of Human 
Resources 

 
Andrea C. Walker 
Director of Student  
Wellness 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                                                                                                                          Unwavering Commitment – Unlimited Possibilities 

 

 

 

November 6, 2020 
 
Dear Twinsburg Schools Family: 
 
I am actually writing this letter to you late on Friday evening, but due to the late 
hour, I set the Blackboard Connect email so that you will receive this 
correspondence on Saturday morning.  My apologies for not sending this notice to 
you earlier, however, Friday was a very active day as related to positive COVID-19 
cases in our school district:   
 

 One (1) Preschool on-campus student 
 One (1) Kindergarten on-campus student 
 One (1) Second Grade on-campus student 
 One (1) Third Grade virtual student 
 One (1) Seventh Grade on-campus student 

 One (1) Tenth Grade on-campus student 
 Four (4) Eleventh Grade on-campus students 
 Four (4) Twelfth Grade on-campus students 
 One faculty member at Twinsburg High School on the RBC campus 

 
Six (6) of the aforementioned cases are related to our Lady Tiger Varsity Soccer 
Team.   
 
If your son/daughter or a member of our staff was in close contact with the 
students or staff member who tested positive for COVID-19, meaning having 
contact for fifteen (15) or more minutes at a distance of less than six (6) feet, you 
would have already received another notice with additional information. 
 
Friday was not a very good day in the TCSD, as related to the spread of COVID-
19.  I implore everyone to do what we all can do to stop the spread of this virus.  
Please continue to encourage your children and each other to practice the safety 
protocols of six (6) feet social distance, wearing masks, and frequently sanitizing 
and/or washing hands with soap and water at all times. 
 
Best wishes for an enjoyable and healthy weekend, 
Kathi Powers 
Superintendent 
 
 


